Modesto Junior College

Planning & Budget Committee
Meeting Minutes
October 16, 2009
Present:  

Rich Rose, Co-Chair, College President (non voting)

Mike Adams, Co-Chair, Academic Senate President (non-voting)

Gary Whitfield, Vice President of College Administrative Services

Kevin Alavezos, Academic Senate appointee

Iris Carroll, Learning Resources Liaison, Academic Senate appointee

Jane Chawinga, YCCD Internal Auditor and Budget Analyst (ex-officio)

Rosanne Faughn, CSEA appointee

Martha Robles, Student Services Administrator
Bob Nadell, Vice President of Student Services

David Ward, YFA appointee
Sean Fornelli, CSEA appointee

Jim Clarke, Technology/Distance Education Liaison (Academic Senate appointee)

Karen Walters Dunlap, Vice President of Instruction

Rose LaMont, YFA Budget Analyst

Ken White, Instructional Dean

Kenneth Hart, Director of Research and Planning (ex-officio)

Absent:
Paul Cripe, Academic Senate appointee

Francisco Loayza, ASMJC

Dale Pollard, Faculty Career Technical Education Liaison (Academic Senate appointee)

Guests:

	Business


1. Review of Minutes

Rose LaMont wanted it clarified in the October 9 minutes that Founders Hall will only be shut down temporarily for remodeling.

	Action Item


The minutes of October 9, 2009 were approved by thumbs up approval as corrected.
2. Review of Agenda
Rich Rose reviewed the agenda with members.  
3.    2009/10 Budget Reduction Plan
Mike Adams prefaced discussion by stating that the goal at this meeting is to approve a final budget reduction plan.
Rich Rose informed members that on the reserve side of the budget reduction plan is a list of negotiation recommendations that we as a college will recommend.  He briefly reviewed the following negotiation recommendations with members.  These negotiation related items came from the administrative team meeting to create a list of items that could be or should be negotiated at the table.  Karen Walters Dunlap added that in regards to interest based bargaining, these are the interests the deans have.
· Suspension of sabbaticals, unless for retraining of faculty currently in a low-enrolled program area

· LTAC/CSEA:  Furloughs ( volunteer first, then mandatory)

· Four-day work week

· Suspension of large-class stipends

· Full-time faculty volunteer to teach one 3-unit overload section, or equivalent

· Freezing step and column

· Golden Handshake

· Suspending longevity pay

Rosanne Faughn asked if it would be worth looking at a year round four-day work week.  She added that to her, longevity pay and step and column suspension would be a last resort measure.  

Gary Whitfield went over the budget reduction plan draft presented at the last Planning & Budget Committee meeting and also at the budget forum on October 15 as a refresher to members.  Gary stressed that there is still work to be done to make sure all positions are identified.  
It was suggested that any recovery plan recommendation should have a sunset clause or triggers for items.

David Ward pointed out that if faculty load was capped at 100%, it would bring us closer to what the college needs to reach $7 million.
Mike Adams responded that in his opinion, as a general philosophy, it is better to cut one person’s overload rather than cut an adjunct person’s only class.   He added that you cannot look at the whole amount and just cut out all overload.  Jim Clarke stated that he has talked to adjunct who tell him that full time faculty still have overload and the adjunct’s classes have been cut.  Karen Walters Dunlap clarified that this last semester, the college only had a handful of instructors over 140% load.

	Action Item


Mike Adams called for the question.  

There was thumbs up consensus to approve and forward the reduction plan to the chancellor as a best guess of where the college would fall out with proposed cuts/savings.  

It was noted that this document also received college wide discussion at the budget forum on October 15, 2009.

4.    Philosophy Statement
Iris Carroll pointed out that she has not seen building consolidation information based on the task force.  Karen Walters Dunlap responded that there needs to be some broad guiding principles we can adhere to such as making use of classroom space.  Jim Clarke suggested an overload limit.

Mike Adams requested that members take this information back to constituent groups to come up with a philosophy for how to implement some of these cuts.  Philosophy and recovery should be separate.  Karen Walters Dunlap stated that Rich Rose can take these recommendations to College Council.

Philosophy statement suggestions that might help in assisting managers in making cuts:
· Maintain broad and diverse adjunct pool
· Maintain broad and diverse instructional program
· Maintain access for students
· Maintain comprehensive programs and quality programs in accordance with the college mission
· Remember room utilization
· Not cutting programs so severely that it is impossible to come back
· While reducing sections, look even more critically at new courses proposed
Ken White made the recommendation that a group be formed to go out and find out where these items already exist like the Strategic Plan and mission statement so we do not reinvent the wheel.  He added that the budget values document Jim Sahlman created last year would be a good resource.  

	Action Items


There was general thumbs up consensus that a budget reduction philosophy sub group be formed.

Budget Reduction Philosophy sub group membership:

Ken White

Kevin Alevezos

Rose LaMont

Sean Fornelli

Carolyn Hart will provide sub group members with an electronic version of the budget values document.

5.  Budget Forum

Rich Rose reported that there were a lot of comments at the forum, mostly on negotiated items.  The purpose of the forum was mainly getting the information out there.

ANNOUNCEMENT
	Check Out – What to Take Back


FUTURE AGENDA

1. Goal Work Groups

2. Budget Training

3. Not taking the last class from adjunct faculty

4. Budget Value Statement document

5. Budget timeline

6. Budget Reduction Philosophy sub group report
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